

## POLISH AMERICAN CONGRESS WISCONSIN DIVISION

SERVING AMERICAN POLONIA SINCE 1944

s

February 8, 2017

Dear Sister Cities Committee, Partners and Friends:

First, let me express my gratitude for your time and interest in the Sister Cities initiative to connect the City of Milwaukee, United States and the City of Lublin, Poland.

I would like to inform you that at this time we must suspend the application process to formally establish the Sisters Cities relationship. I want to assure you that the efforts to explore all potential opportunities for a prospective cooperation shall continue as a lot of groundwork for connecting our cities has been successfully laid. However, the seeds that have been sowed need time and further effort to bring them to fruition. I encourage you to continue your involvement and support of the Sister Cities project. I firmly trust that as the relationships and projects continue to grow and develop, we will one day be able to resume pursuing the Sister Cities relationship.

I kindly ask that this Committee close the associated matter until further notice.

Very Truly Yours,

JOANNA FRĄCZEK

Polish-American Congress

Wisconsin Division